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November 29th, 2018 
Dear Friends of the Preborn, 

The Lord continues to bless our efforts with the magistrates towards interposition for the 
preborn. We so appreciate your prayers for this – please continue to beseech the Lord 
regarding these efforts. If you would like to be kept better appraised of what is 
happening, please send us an email so we can add you to our email list. Just send us an 
email at defendbabies@missionariestopreborn.com. 

We have enclosed two dropcards for you this Christmas season. Please place them 
somewhere or hand them to someone. These cards get read. You can take about a dozen 
or two with you each day and place them places as you go through your day – like in the 
credit card slot at the gas pump, or on store shelves, or in bathrooms, or in the beer or 
soda boxes lining the aisle in Piggly-Wiggly. 

If you would like a pack (or packs) of 100 of these cards, they are only $5.00 a pack. Just 
include a note to us that you want the cards with the amount you send and we will get 
them off to you right away. They are excellent for this time of year! 

Enclosed also is another very important article regarding the Supreme Court. We 
continue to write these articles in order to instruct the magistrates and the people 
regarding the need of the lesser magistrates to interpose. A decree to allow murder is 
unjust and should not be obeyed. Please feel free to copy and distribute. 

All of the missionaries and I pray you have a blessed Christmas time with family and 
friends. We want to thank you for your continued support of our efforts for the preborn – 
without which we could not do all that He has laid our hand to do. May Christ be glorified 
through all our lives! 

Pastor Matt Trewhella

Pastor Matt Trewhella

 
December 27th – 28th 
Missionaries to the Preborn will be traveling to Urbana 2018 
to reach 20,000+ Christian college students from over 30 
countries. This is the largest missions conference in the 
world – held once every three years. We have been there 
every time for over 25 years now. We go to speak up for the 
preborn as the leaders of the conference are completely 
indifferent to the preborn. If you would like to be a part of 
this two-day effort, contact us at 414-462-3399 or email us.

URBANA 2018 - St. Louis, Missouri



THE THREE BODYGUARDS OF AMERICA’S TYRANT 
by Pastor Matthew Trewhella  

Plato, as is told in the histories of the gentiles, when he saw  Dionisius the tyrant of Sicily surrounded by 
his bodyguards, asked him,  “What harm have you done that you should need to have so many guards?  

-John of Salisbury, Policraticus, 1159 AD. 

America is suffering at the hands of a tyrant.  

The tyrant is the federal judiciary – the apex of which is the Supreme Court itself.  
 
Right now we have a Supreme Court which thinks it has absolute power. That all people and all 
other branches of government must bow down to them. We have an entire federal government 
arrayed by the Potomac with its tentacles spread across the nation willing to back this tyrant 
which dispenses injustice and immorality. 

But this tyrant has not suffered from the credible attacks made against it thus far because the 
tyrant is protected by three great bodyguards. 

The First Bodyguard: Idolatry 

The Supreme Court has declared (1.) that their opinions carry the force of law, (2.) that they are 
the final arbiter of all constitutional questions, and (3.) that all people and all other branches of 
government must submit to them.  

Understand, any human institution that accrues power to itself so that it arrogantly declares itself 
the final arbiter to which all men must submit – will corrupt itself. Understand also, any human 
institution that accrues power to itself so that it arrogantly declares itself the final arbiter to 
which all men must submit – has declared itself to be God. 

Yet the truth is - the Supreme Court is not above divine law. They are not above God. They are 
not the voice of God. They are not God. Their opinions and interpretations are not the supreme 
law of the land.  

All men and all governments of men are accountable to God’s law. Divine law always trumps 
human laws. God’s law declares “You shall not murder.” His created order has declared that a 
man joins a woman in marriage. The Supreme Court has contradicted His law and created order 
and therefore should not be obeyed in these matters.  

The lesser magistrates – state, county, and local government officials - demonstrate idolatry by 
paying homage to this false god through their oft-repeated slogan – “The Supreme Court has 
ruled – all we can do is obey” – rather than do their duty and interpose against their evil.  

Not only do the other government officials affirm the fiction the Supreme Court has constructed 
for itself, but nearly every American also believes they must give the Supreme Court unlimited 
obedience. Such a notion stands in complete contradiction to the whole history of Western 
Civilization. An unjust law is no law at all – how much more a mere court opinion?



The Second Bodyguard: Political Expediency 

The other branches of government find this – the idea that the Supreme Court is the final 
arbiter to whose opinions they must submit as the law of the land - a useful tool that 
benefits them. They can tell their constituents they are opposed to something, but then 
sing the common song “But the Supreme Court has ruled - so all we can do is obey.”  
The politicians love this because they can express their opposition to something while 
removing their responsibility to actually oppose the something. And because the people 
believe this fiction – they get away with it.  
Let me share an example of this from the state of Wisconsin where I reside. When the 
U.S. Supreme Court refused to hear Wisconsin’s appeal regarding homosexual marriage 
being imposed on our state by a federal appellate court, Governor Scott Walker responded 
by saying, “For us, it’s over in Wisconsin. The federal courts have ruled that this decision 
by this court of appeals decision is the law of the land and we will be upholding it.” 

Walker went on to say, “I’d rather be talking in the future now more about our jobs plan 
and our plan for the future of the state. I think that’s what matters to the kids. It’s not this 
issue.” Walker is so enthralled by money that he actually views it as more important than 
marriage. 

The people believe the idea that the Supreme Court is the final arbiter to whose opinions 
all other branches of government must submit as the law of the land so Walker (and all 
other government officials) are able to get away with saying the Court’s “decision is the 
law of the land and we will be upholding it.” 
Walker then sent those of us in Wisconsin on a fool’s errand stating that “The only thing 
we can do now is work for an amendment to the U.S. Constitution.” That is a bridge to 
nowhere designed to keep people busy like hamsters on their wheel. The preborn have 
been waiting for their Constitutional Amendment for 45 years now. Such an amendment 
will never happen – and Walker knows it. 

Walker’s duty – and the duty of all state, county, and local magistrates – is to interpose 
and ignore such an immoral court opinion by SCOTUS. Not lend it aid by writing 
statutory law to accommodate it. Not hide behind the Court’s skirt. 
In a true federalism – which is what our founders established – there is no final arbiter of 
constitutional questions; there is no “one branch” to which all other branches of 
government must bow and obey. That is the beauty of checks and balances.  

The Third Bodyguard: Cowardice 

We live in a nation of cowards. The people are cowards and the magistrates are cowards. If Paul 
Revere came riding through today to warn of the British, the response would be “Quick! Put up 
your gun-free zone signs and run to your safe space.”  

When I present the doctrine of the lesser magistrates to government officials regarding their 
God-given duty to interpose against the evil of the Supreme Court, one of the first questions the 
magistrates ask is “but what will the federal government do?  [continued on back of letterhead page]



[The Three Bodyguards continued]  

This is a valid question, but what’s important to note is that – they don’t ask it so they can wage 
a good fight, rather, they ask it so they can talk themselves out of doing right.  

The Bible says cowards will have their place in the lake of fire.  

Men need to fear God – not man. 

The Supreme Court has openly impugned the law and Word of God. They are spitting in the face 
of Christ. The Court should not be obeyed. 

These three bodyguards – idolatry, political expediency, and cowardice - protect the tyrant. They 
are the reasons the state, county, and local government officials do not confront the tyrant. The 
federal judiciary and the Supreme Court will continue to inflict much harm upon America until 
the other magistrates recognize these bodyguards for the henchmen that they are. 

As is the case with all human institutions that have declared ultimate authority and demanded 
unlimited submission – SCOTUS must be defied – nothing less will do. The Court must be 
reminded that their authority has limits. 

America needs state, county, and local magistrates who despise idolatry; abhor political 
expediency; and eschew cowardice. We need faithful, godly, upright and righteous magistrates. 
These are the kinds of magistrates America is in want of. 

The states must assert their sovereignty. 

 
Matthew Trewhella is the pastor of Mercy Seat Christian Church (http://MercySeat.net) and author of the 
book The Doctrine of the Lesser Magistrates (http://DefyTyrants.com).  He and his wife Clara have 

eleven children and reside in the Milwaukee, Wisconsin area.

MONTHLY TOUR STOP 
Saturday, December 15th – 11:30 am to 1:00pm 

W. Layton Ave. & S. 76th St. in Greenfield
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